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The meeting opened with President Schlissel giving the charge to the Commission to begin its work on 

carbon neutrality. He stressed the importance of the objectives of the Commission as set forth in the 

Charge document, and the commitment of the university to ensuring that we meet the goals set forth in 

the objectives. He reminded the Commission that its purpose was advisory, to recommend actions that 

will lead to meeting the university’s goals. The university administration and the Board of Regents’ duty 

will be to act on those recommendations in a responsible manner, balancing the top priorities of the 

university, which include setting and meeting goals for carbon neutrality.  President Schlissel reviewed the 

scope of the Commission which includes all three campuses (Ann Arbor, Flint and Dearborn).  President 

Schlissel also reiterated the university’s commitment to and expectation of achieving the 2025 goal of a 

25% reduction in greenhouse gas emissions from a 2006 baseline, and charged the Commission with 

focusing its efforts on the path forward beyond 2025.   

After President Schlissel departed, the Commission members introduced themselves to each other, 

describing their backgrounds, relevant areas of expertise, and interests in working to achieve the 

Commission's objectives. 

This was followed by the co-chairs setting forth the responsibilities of the Commission members as the 

work proceeds, and a discussion of the initial focus of work.  Topics to be addressed over the next few 

meetings will include formation of the advisory panels and exploring the scope of the Commission’s work, 

which will include briefings on how emission scopes are defined and familiarizing members with the 

baseline, history and status of UM efforts to date. 

The Commission suggested and agreed to host a first public “Town Hall” session as soon as possible to 

gain additional input from the broader stakeholder community. 

 


